Pigeon Post, June 2012
News from Mana Island.

Twenty one juvenile rowi were released in three locations on the Island on Tuesday 19th June as part of BNZ Operation Nest Egg™. Rowi are the rarest of all kiwi species, with fewer than 400 in existence. They have not been seen in the North Island for over a hundred years. These particular birds were removed as eggs from Okarito forest in South Westland, and hatched at the West Coast Wildlife Centre in Franz Josef on the West Coast. They were then taken as chicks to predator-free Motuara Island in the Queen Charlotte Sound, where they were cared for and raised to maturity. So they’ve been on something of a journey to get here, with a great level of care and expertise required from the people involved along the way. While pest control in Okarito forest has seen gains in the rowi population, it is hoped the Mana Island population will thrive with minimal human interference, and provide a source from which to enrich the Okarito population in the future. The rowi were transferred by New Zealand Air Force helicopter from Ngāti Toa Domain across to Mana Island. Representatives from the media were present to witness the hand over of responsibility from Kati Māhaki ki Makaawhio, who are the Ngai Tahu hapū on the West Coast, and guardians of the Okarito population, to the Ngāti Toa Rangatira who welcomed the birds and took over kaitiaki role for the Mana Island colony.
In other news, three enormous humpback whales spent about two hours between Mana Island and the mainland on Sunday 17th. It appeared that the two adults and a juvenile were on their way north to their tropical winter feeding grounds but they lingered near the island for a while, apparently having a break from their long journey. Several boats in the area at the time appeared to get very close to the action. Please bear in mind that there are rules pertaining to interaction with whales, in the Marine Mammals Protection Regulations 1992. If you run that as a search you should be able to find it all on the internet. Might pay to brush up on this since there are likely to be a few whales moving through the area this time of year. There is also general information about humpback whales and other species on the DOC website, www.doc.govt.nz. Just type ‘whales’ into the search window. It’s worth a look.
We are entering a particularly active time of year for takahe monitoring and management. Transmitters require checking and changing leading up to nesting time, when eggs will be taken from Mana down to Burwood Bush Rearing Unit, near Te Anau. Several temporary enclosures will be built over the next few weeks to ease capture and handling of the birds.
Apart from  that, tree planting and general track work is on the agenda, now that we’ve had a bit of rain, but before we get too much!

We wish you all a safe and warm Winter.
